
12-5-16 
 
 Meeting called to order @1115 hrs. 
 
New members of RFA: Buckey Crockett E-26 
 
President suspended regular business to allow Fire Chief 
to address membership. Fire Chief gave a summation of 
his fire service history. 
He took questions on a variety of subjects from members 
and was pleased to have the opportunity to address the 
RFA membership. 
 
Treasurer Joe Healy gave monthly report and was 
approved. 
 
President O'Neil reported attending the 100th 
anniversary of E-28. Very good turnout. Catering was 
outstanding 
The January RFA meeting will be held on January 9 due 
to the fact the union office will be closed on January 2. 
 
Annuity committee: Chairman Bill Mould reported that all 
affected members should have received letters from 
Treasury Department 
about forgiveness of payback money owed. Also the sick 
leave calculation is being reviewed and a letter was sent 
to the Treasury Department 
requesting clarification about the C.O.L.A. Retirement 



Benefit date. 
 
President O'Neil updated the status of members on the 
sick list. 
 
L-36 President Charlie Haskins reported on new contract 
negotiations that are on track.  
The Presumptive Health bill went into effect 10-1-16. It 
covers 7 types of cancer. A bill covering heart disease is 
next issue to be addressed. 
 
A motion to re-elect by acclimation 1st Vice-President 
Stephan Ventura and Treasurer Joe Healy was approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned 1230 hrs.	


